
 

13 November 2019 
 
RE: Deferral of Compliance Enforcement of Thick WHOIS Consensus Policy 
 
 
Patrick S. Kane 
Senior Vice President, Verisign, Inc. 
12061 Bluemont Way 
Reston, VA 20190 
 
Dear Mr. Kane, 
 
Thank you for your 29 July 2019 letter requesting an extension to the current implementation 
deadlines for the Thick WHOIS Transition Policy for .com and .net.  
 
The ICANN Board reviewed this matter and on 7 November 2019 passed a resolution to extend 
the implementation dates of the Thick WHOIS Transition Policy until all of the following have 
occurred:  
 

• the gTLD Registration Data Policy Implementation Review Team (IRT) completes its 
review and establishes an implementation timeline estimate of the Expedited Policy 
Development Process (EPDP) Team’s recommendations as adopted by the ICANN 
Board on 15 May 2019; 

• ICANN org and the IRT provides the Generic Names Supporting Organization (GNSO) 
Council with the required information on the impacts of the EPDP Team’s 
recommendations on existing policies and procedures (including the Thick WHOIS 
Transition policy), and 

• the GNSO Council makes a determination on whether to take action regarding the 
Thick WHOIS Transition Policy and any relevant policies and procedures (which could 
include additional policy work, guidance, or other actions to be determined) impacting 
the Thick WHOIS Transition Policy.   

 
Following the completion of the conditions above, ICANN org will provide an update to the 
Board, Verisign and the ICANN community on proposed next steps.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Cyrus Namazi 
Senior Vice President 
Global Domains Division 

https://www.icann.org/en/system/files/correspondence/kane-to-namazi-29jul19-en.pdf
https://www.icann.org/resources/pages/thick-whois-transition-policy-2017-02-01-en
https://www.icann.org/resources/board-material/resolutions-2019-11-07-en#1.i
https://www.icann.org/resources/board-material/resolutions-2019-05-15-en#1.b

